
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 

Business Meeting 

Thursday, October 5, 2017 

President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM     

Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny introduced two guests attending the todays meeting. 

New Business:  Dianne Cheli introduced the Nominating Committee, Toni Anderson, Rhonda Denny, 

Janet Tonkin, and Sharon Fry; then introduced the slate of officers for the 2018 elected board.   

 

Pres------------------------Jim Jensen 

Vice Pres---------------- -Linda Hooper 

Secretary-----------------Jan Andrews 

Treasurer-----------------Carole Behlke 

Parliamentarian---------Sharon Fry 

Program Chair Elect---Phyllis Gallaway 

Program Chair-----------Rhonda Denny 

Member-at-Large: 

Pam McVey 

Joy McGoran 

Vicki David 

Mary Wood 

Margo Pitter 

Heidi Mitari 

 

Nominations will remain open through the end of the next meeting on October 19th, with a vote 

scheduled for November. 

Committee Reports:  

Program Elect: Rhonda Denny -- introduced several of the programs coming in early 2018.  Please check 

out the guild website for more details on these quilts artists and the proposed workshops.    

Sew-A-Row: Toni Anderson-- there are two more meetings to work on your Sew-A-Rows.  See Toni if you 

have any questions. 

Treasurer: Phyllis Gallaway-- Treasurer report was shared and we continue be on track.  Phyllis 

announced that the Finance Committee will be meeting next week and if you have a need of funding 

changes for 2018 to request please get that information to her as soon as possible.  Phyllis also 

requested a show of hands for interest in conducting the Craft Fair, and as there was enough interest 

applications were made available to reserve space for the Craft Fair.  Contact Phyllis if you need more 

information. 



Cheryl Dudley is collecting quilts from the membership and expects that they will be hung in the Rincon 

Valley Library sometime next week. 

TSW: Jan Nilsen—October’s TSW is a clear project bag led by Janice Juul, November will be a 

presentation of cool tricks, tools, techniques. 

Programs: Janice Rodgers--The Free workshop was a great success.  October’s presenter is Pat Speth.  

You will need either her book or a pattern for this workshop.   Check with Janice if you have questions 

on this workshop.  November’s presenter will be Karen Brow, and this is the final workshop for 2017.  

Karen will share techniques on how to give creatures expressions that give them life.   

Block-of-the Month: Cathy Conover—the October block was entitled the Autumn Star.  There were two 

winners of 12 blocks each…Jim Jensen and Janet Tompkins.  Congratulations.  The next star for 

November is called the No Name star.  It will be made with batiks.   See the website for instructions on 

construction. 

Library: Sharon Fry—many new library and GoBaby! Items have been added.  The silent auction table 

has items that are awaiting the winning bidders to pick up their items.   

Other Quilt related announcements: 

Beth’s Quilting Club: Genelle Voorhees—expressed thanks for all the fabric donations, and if you would 

like to volunteer some time to work with the students to give her a call. 

Final Announcements:    

Today is the final Quiltathon for 2017….Quiltathon instructions were shared by Laura Barrett and Nancy 

Stedman.   

Show and Tell    

Name Tag drawing winners were Cathy Conover and Rhonda Denny, Congratulations  

Meeting adjourned at  10: 39 A.M. 

Submitted by 

Carole Behlke, Secretary. 

 


